
Dear Beloved Prayer Supporters, 


This is a bit long but it is Monique's latest update with her battle with cancer. 
Just pick out what you need for the monthly prayer sheet. I will be sending a 
copy of this to Pastor Branson and the Church with the group mailings I am 
sending today.     


Last Week Monique had her first scan after starting her third type of Chemo 
Treatment. 


She saw her oncologist this past Wednesday before she had her next Chemo 
treatment. He was so pleased telling her that the nodules had shrunk. This 
means that the chemo is working and that she will continue as long as it 
continues to either reduce the nodule more or maintain them at this level. The 
cancer in her bones in her lower back stayed the same, not growing as in the 
past. 


The main side effect remains the constant fatigue and extreme body aches.  
She also has a bit of neuropathy in her hands and feet, but not enough to 
affect her use of her hands and feet. She can still drive her car and does what 
she needs with her hands. All this is not the best, yet so much better than all 
the breathing problems, having to use oxygen, and the nausea problems she had 
with the other types of Chemo treatments.


A year ago we were devastated by the possibility of her imminent death.  The 
Lord has done great things in answering our united prayers. We are so thankful 
for you and all our prayer support groups around the world.  You all are a vital 
part of those groups.


It is still a day by day situation.  We are grateful to the Lord for everyday 
that He gives us with Monique.    


“It is of the Lord’s mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions 
fail not. They are new every morning: great is thy faithfulness.” Lamentations 
3:22-23 


Clinging to the faithfulness of the Lord, 


Ray & Carol 




256 W. Second Street

Waynesboro, PA 17268

Cell - 717 414 2148


